                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                         MEETING MONDAY 17TH JULY, 2023,
                             IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL

Present:  Cllrs.  Graham Johns (Chair), Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Jill Morgan, James Richards.
In attendance:   Mr. Gerald & Mrs. Jennifer Williams, C Cllr. Neil Prior, Clerk – Vanessa Walker
Apologies:  Cllr. Tim Mason



1. Representation by Members of the Public – attendance at meeting by Mr. Gerald and Mrs. Jennifer Williams to discuss the future of Abercastle.   
Mr. Williams voiced his grave concerns about the future of Abercastle where there are only three residents left now.  C Cllr. N Prior  explained the new Welsh Government rules for Council Tax for second homes and holiday lets which may affect the level of second homes in the future and confirmed that in some cases the increased Council Tax for second home owners has proved too much and the properties have been rented to local residents.  One of the problems is that if the second home owner sells, the cost of the property will probably be too high for local purchase. There might be an opportunity to put covenants in place when properties are sold which could consist of some kind of planning restriction to stop second home ownership or self catering  and C Cllr. Prior promised to look into this with the PCNPA.  Mr. Williams feels that if things stay as they are the village of Abercastle will soon be dead.  C Cllr. Prior also suggested that it might be possible to use the next Local Development Plan to highlight the issue.
Mr. Williams also mentioned a wall at his property Pentop, Abercastle, which has already been rebuilt on its original footings but planning permission has been refused.  After discussion Mr. Williams agreed that a site visit be requested from the PCNPA to find out what they would require for the application to be passed.  Councillors offered to attend the visit.


2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th June, 2023, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· Tree giveaway – it had not been possible to take advantage of this offer.
· Summer Tea held on the  8th July.  The event went well, and thanks were expressed to Cllr. Bryn Morris and Cllr. Alan Price for organising it.  As in the past, funding was asked for and given by other organisations in the community.
· Enhancing Pembs Grant fund – extension to Mathry Community Hall.  In hand.
· Castlemorris village green – fencing.  The parents of Castlemorris want a fence to stop balls going onto the adjacent road.  Councillors were informed that there will be a 20 mph limit through Castlemorris from September.  Cllr. Graham Johns suggested asking interested parents to a future Council meeting.  
· Ethical Standards Meeting.  This had recently been held by Pembs County Council and Cllr. Jill Morgan and the Clerk had attended.  The Clerk had since sent round the presentation.
· Move of Mathry defibrillator to village green.   An external box for the AED has been purchased.   The Clerk will get some stickers for the box..
· Insurance claim for mower damage. A claim can be made but the excess is £125 and next year’s premium will increase if the Council claims.  Councillors decided not to put in a claim..
· One way system contravention - Cllr. Alan Price will look into ways of reporting incidents to the Police.  C Cllr. N Prior has asked Pembs County Council about the Give Way signs.  The public consultation has been delayed due to the forthcoming roll out of the 20 mph scheme.
4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Internal Auditor (M Hitches) - £40.00
                                                LBS (external box for defib)     59.40

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

      



Account information:
Balance of current a/c - £1,864.95

Balance of deposit a/c - £2,026.25
5. PLANNING
Planning Decisions
PCC

i) 23/0111/PA: Tregidreg Farm, Mathry – variation of condition 3 – 16/0984/PA
ii) 23/0047/PA:  Pen y Bank, Castlemorris – erection of agricultural building (in Retrospect).
Planning Application 
PCNPA
NP/23/0344/S73:  Carreg Sampson, Abercastle – variation of condition 2 of NP/15/0402/FUL – 

Revised footprint of first floor bathroom.  No adverse comments. 
6.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   
a) Abercastle public toilet – notes from tel. conversation between Katie Daly (Pembs County

Council) and the Clerk about the options for the facility.  Councillors requested a special zoom meeting in September with Katie Daly to try and clarify the  issues regarding the water and sewage.
b) One Voice Wales – tackling climate chaos received.

c) Free trees – eligibility criteria for community planting received.

d) Free trees – opportunities for farmers and landowners received.

e) Email from Mr. Gerald Williams received.

f) North Pembs Transport Forum update.

             
ii)   CONSULTATIONS 
a) Keep Wales Tidy survey.
b) Llais.  
Iii   NEWSLETTERS 
6. FRENCH TWINNING
Councillors were sorry to hear of the sad passing of the Mayor of Champagne-Vigny – Gerard Saumon.  The Twinning Association has arranged to send cards and perhaps the Council could make a donation for a tree to be planted in memoriam. 
8.   COMMUNITY HALL
      AGM to be followed by a Committee Meeting – Thursday 20th July.

9.  PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT 
     Pembs County Council is currently reviewing Town & Community Council boundaries. There are 689  

     Councillors at present with combined Precept spend of £2.4M.   Every 10 years there is a boundary 
     review to make Councils more effective and convenient and this will involve the ratio of local 
     Councillors to electors.   Currently the smallest Council in Pembrokeshire has 10 electors per 
     Councillor while the highest is 569 electors per Councillors.  Pembs County Council has formed a 
     cross party politically balanced working group to try and rationalise these ratios across the county.    
     Their opinion is that the ideal ratio is 100 per Councillor however this has not yet been agreed.  There 
     will be consultation with Town & Community Councils in the Autumn.  










10.  AUDIT – 2021/22.  
       Mathry Community Council underwent a “full” audit in 2021/22 which resulted in a qualified audit:
· The Auditor was not happy with the Travis Perkins cash account due to its lack of accountability. This will be closed.
· The Auditor highlighted the fact that a VAT claim was not made.   
The Council has relatively few VATable purchases.   There are problems with internet purchases which often do not have a VAT receipt.   The Clerk confirmed that a VAT claim will be done for the period 2020-2023.

· The Auditor highlighted an overpayment of the Clerk’s wages.

The Clerk confirmed that the sum of £60 paid in error had been repaid immediately.
· The Auditor highlighted a lack of regular PAYE deductions.

The Clerk explained that although employed by Mathry Community Council she does not earn enough to warrant online PAYE deductions and confirmed that she declares her wages through her personal annual Self Assessment return.   This process is accepted by the Inland Revenue.
11.  TRAINING PLAN
       The training programme would be resumed in October and a Training Plan posted on the 

       webpage.

Signed ……………………………………

Date  ……………………………………..
